
Decision No. 57/CERT/1313/2015

IN THE MATTER of the Sale and Supply of Alcohol Act 
2012

AND

IN THE MATTER of an application by Carmela de los 
Milagros Garvan Orellana  pursuant 
to s.224 of the Act for renewal of a 
Manager’s Certificate

BEFORE THE Hurunui District Licensing Committee

Chairperson: Councillor M Black

DECISION (ON THE PAPERS)

This is an application by Carmela de los Milagros Garvan Orellana for renewal of a Manager’s 
Certificate.

The applicant was born in Lima, Peru and holds a NZ Work Visa for Essential Skills which 
expires 4 May 2020.  The holder may only work as Shift/Assistant Manager in Hanmer 
Springs for Hanmer Springs Bakery.

Carmela is not currently employed in a licensed premises but is actively seeking employment 
in the hospitality industry. Once new employment is gained, she will need to alter her work 
visa to suit.

In their reports, the Police and District Licensing Inspector have raised no matters in 
opposition to renewal. 
The Police commented ;

‘Police are aware that some DLC’s place applications on hold for a specified time until such 
time the applicant can provide proof that they are working on a licensed premises.

Police feel this would be a suitable measure in this instance as this is a renewal application 
and the applicant is intending on taking up employment at a licensed premises in the near 
future

Police do not oppose the application but it is subject to the applicant gaining employment on 
a licensed premises.’
 
Under section 218 of the Act the Committee must not renew a manager’s certificate unless 
the manager holds the prescribed qualification.
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As the applicant has successfully completed the Licence Controller Qualification under the 
new Act,  the committee is satisfied that the criteria as set out in s.224 of the Act has been 
met.

A renewal notice can and will be issued, subject to the applicant providing sufficient 
evidence to the Secretary, that appropriate employment has been gained and her 
immigration visa has been altered to the new employment position in licensed premises, by 
or before  23 January 2020.

DATED at Amberley 23 July 2019

____________________
Secretary
Hurunui District Licensing Committee


